NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

September 4, 2012 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bill Grafton, Bob Woodill, David Magee and David Osborne.

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the agenda as posted.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
SIGN APPROVED MINUTES: 3/20/12

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the minutes of March 20, 2012.

Second: Bob Woodill                              In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

7:00PM Executive Session w/ Atty. Galvin to discuss Farming Licenses & Pending Litigation

(Executive Session expected to last approx. 1 hour – please plan accordingly)         

PUBLIC HEARING

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd.  / SE52- 997 / SFH w/ Driveway Crossing  NOI (cont. & reposted) 

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

Present: Philip Johnson, Kevin Grady, abutters listed in discussion.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that this hearing is a review of both the bids from peer reviewers and the issue of fill for the detention basin. Kevin Grady said that he emailed the information, which was received from the lab today, to Nancy Hemingway this afternoon. Has not yet been seen. Kevin Grady presented the requested information.

RE: George Road – a large portion is out of our jurisdiction. The access road was blocked from traffic for a while. Nancy Hemingway said that bids came in: Paul Brogna (sp) - Seacoast and John Chessia were the two lowest bidders, Annemarie ??????? and Barbara Thistle were the two highest. Philip Johnson said that Chessia has an open-ended contract.  Nancy Hemingway said that based on history, qualification and the level of review done; Thistle would be her first recommendation, Seacoast second, Chessia third and Annemarie not at all. 

Karen Halloran – 8 George Road – has the board had any dealings with this particular particular engineering firm? Nancy Hemingway questioned if any of the people took the time to review the qualifications and added that she is satisfied with the review.

Robert Halloran  - asked what Seacoast is going to review. Nancy Hemingway then read the letter explaining the review that was sent out to all those bidding. 

Robin Folsham – 20 George Road – how long would this work take. They are having trouble getting out of driveway due to soil problems on road. Mr. Johnson stated he would be there in the morning to put gravel down to prevent any further problems with the soil. 

Richard Chevry – George Road - is concerned for his well, which is less than 100’ from the road. There was a hydraulic leak that was not reported. There is a pile of rock blocking all of the drainage causing a pool on his property. He cannot open his windows due to the dust on the properties. David Osborne told Mr. Johnson that the water truck should be returning. 

David Osborne said that he wants the abutters to call with any further problems. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to select Seacoast as the third party applicant for Off Pleasant Street.

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue this hearing until 10/2/12.

Second: Bill Grafton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

121 Central Street / SE52- 999 / Pool & Landscaping                                                            NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Mike Luizzi / Representative: Dana Altobello, Merrill Associates 

** Applicant requested a continuation to the 9/18/12 meeting **

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue 121 Central Street/SE52-999 to the next meeting.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

302 River Street / SE52- 1003 / (After-the-Fact) Tree Cutting & Restoration                      NOI 

Applicant: John & Lisa DiFrisco / Representative: N/A

Present: John DiFrisco

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the issue before the Commission is significant and is riverfront resource area along the entire property line. Pictures were shown. Mr. DiFrisco said that with the last storm, a number of trees came down with one hitting the house. He hired Bay State Tree to come and remove the tree and told them to remove any dead trees in his yard. It was a total of 8 trees. He would like to replace the 8 trees that were removed and replace the pine with the cedar. They will not be changing any grading. Nancy Hemingway showed the plan for the site. She recommends that the boarder area be extended, possibly a row of high-bush blueberries and a no-mow zone. Erosion controls will be needed in the area of planting. This is all riverfront and the landscaper will need to submit a plan. Nancy Hemingway would like a 10’ buffer in addition to the existing edge.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to close the hearing at 302 River Street/SE52-1003 with the condition to have the applicant work with the agent on the planting plan affecting the riverfront area. 

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

111 Mount Hope Street / NCC# 26(12) / Septic System Repair                                              RDA                                         
Applicant:  Ourania Tsekeris / Representative: Greg Morse                                                                                                     

Present: Gregory Morse

Discussion: Gregory Morse said that the Board of Health has approved the septic system repair. They are proposing to tie into the existing septic and are seeking a temporary access from mount Hope Street. No change in grade. No significant vegetation disturbance and no trees removed. 

Nancy Hemingway reviewed the site. There will be a steel plate across the Stormwater trench. She has no issue with the plate and asked that it be stabilized with wood chips.  

Motion: Bob Woodill issued a negative determination under Wetland Protection Act, a positive determination under the Norwell bylaws on the condition that the applicant works with the agent to insure that the steel plate does not create any adverse environmental effect. 

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

76 Brigantine Circle / SE52- ? / Clearing & Construction of Driveway                                 NOI
Applicant: Mary Thompson Jones / Representative: David Crispin, BSC 

Present: Dave Crispin and Dave Barrows (landscape planner)

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway explained site photos. Dave Crispin said that the Jones would like to have a circular driveway done as quickly as possible due to Mr. Jones having had a stroke and needs this access. They would need proper turning mechanism for the vehicle. He met with Nancy Hemingway after the application was made. They are altering 3,000’ of riverfront and it would need some mitigation. Mr. Barrows explained the plants that will be used. Nancy Hemingway would like to see the density of the planting zone and it should remain naturalized. She’d also like the mitigation plan done prior to construction of the driveway.  

Bill Grafton suggested conservation markers being placed on four boulders. Nancy Hemingway said that a DEP number hasn’t yet been issued. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue 76 Brigantine Circle/SE52-with the receipt of the DEP number and it will be closed at the next meeting with the conditions discussed tonight and we would like the legal documents that reflect the changes.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

180 Central Street / NCC#  28(12) / Septic System Upgrade  



        RDA

Applicant: Richard Spence / Representative: Greg Morse, Morse Engineering                            
Present: Greg Morse

Discussion: Greg Morse said Steve Ivas delineated the wetland line. The BOH approved the septic repair. They are requesting some grading at the 100’ buffer zone, which will be restored with mulch afterwards. A straw waddle will be used. Nancy Hemingway showed photos and suggested that the representative do a site walk with her prior to the work.

Motion: Bill Grafton motioned to issue a negative determination under the Wetland Protection Act and a positive determination under the Norwell Bylaws, with the conditions discussed.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

103 Cross Street / SE52-550 / Septic Replacement  


                                  COC                                                            

Applicant: Dorothy Baker / Representative: Liz Dupre, Clear Water Environmental                   

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway this was a septic repair that predates electronic filing. Site plan was shown. There is no encroachment on the wetland. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a COC for 103 Cross Street/SE52-550.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

111 Mount Hope Street / NCC# 26(12) / Septic System Repair  
                                   DOA

Applicant:  Ourania Tsekeris / Representative: Greg Morse 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway stated that 111 Mount Hope is conditioned. She will type the conditions tomorrow.                                                          

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to reaffirm the earlier vote of 111 Mount Hope Street/NCC#26(12).

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

180 Central Street / NCC# 28(12) / Septic System Upgrade 



          DOA

Applicant: Richard Spence / Representative: Greg Morse, Morse Engineering 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to reaffirm the earlier vote of 180 Central Street/NCC#28(12).

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

163 Parker Street / SE52-631 / Septic Replacement  




          COC    
Applicant: Erik Johnson / Representative: Grady Consulting

Discussion:  Nancy Hemingway is satisfied with the work done. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to issue a COC on 163 Parker Street/SE52-631.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None




163 Parker Street / SE52-727 / 2 Additions, Garage & Deck     


          COC

Applicant: Erik Johnson / Representative: Grady Consulting

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to issue a COC on 163 Parker Street/SE52-727.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

347 Mount Blue St. / SE52-982 / Storm Drain Improvements 



          COC

Applicant: Jim Trenz / Representative: ?

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said John Chessia surveyed the property. There is an “as-built “submitted and it was built according to the requirements. Nancy Hemingway was authorized to have John Chessia submit a report.  

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to have Nancy Hemingway request the necessary documents from John Chessia for 347 Mount Blue Street/SE52-982.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

44 Ford’s Crossing / SE52-863 / Addition & Fence 




          COC

Applicant: Jeff Lind / Representative: Anderson Surveys, Inc.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway visited the site. Plantings approved to be planted were not completed. She is recommending a denial for lack of plantings. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to deny the COC at 44 Ford’s Crossing/SE52-863 due to lack of plantings.

Second: Bob Woodill



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Barrell Lane /NCC# 35(11) / Erosion Issue / SWPPP Compliance: 

Deb Kelleher, McKenzie – monitor

No action required.

13 & 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO# 2012 (1) & EO# 2012 (2) / Wetland & Riverfront Violation    Enf. Orders 

Homeowners: Richard/Karen Kenney & Janet/David Burke

Present: Brad Holmes and Attorney Kenneth Kirk representing the Kenney’s.

Discussion: Brad Holmes said that there were no specific changes to the plan. The restoration was presented three weeks ago. There is wetland, buffer and bank restoration. Landscape ornamental plantings are added to the narrative. They are hoping to get the plan approved so that they could get this underway.

Mrs. Burke asked if the grades were reviewed. Nancy Hemingway said they were and there are no significant changes. 

Mr. Burke said that he is prepared to make an offer that could end this situation. That would be if the bank were restored. He took the measurements and the brook is now closer by 10’ to their house. The Kenney’s should pay for all the damage done by this project. Mrs. Burke then said that the property line has been moved. She read her letter as to what transpired and said if the land is not restored to it’s previous condition, there will be a legal suit against the Kenney’s. 

Brad Holmes will work with the Burke’s to restore the disturbance and a new plan will be submitted. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to continue 13 & 15 Queen Anne’s Lane/EO#2012(1) & EO#2012(2).

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Bay Path Lane –Eugene Mattey of the VRT Corporation asked Brad Holmes to address the Commission regarding the donation of land (7.19acres), to be used as a footpath. They would also like to have a letter written as to interest in this parcel. They will have a site visit and decide.

VIOLATION UPDATES/DISCUSSIONS

Sub-Committee updates

Pathways – Chris Diorio stated that none of the Commission members have attended any of the meetings this year. Bill Grafton suggested checking with David Magee to see if he can fulfill his commitment.

Agent Report 

For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Debra Kruk - $450, Eco Tech - $175, Conservation - $656. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to pay the bills.
Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes Review: 7/17/12 & 8/7/12

Motion:  Marynel Halatsis moved to accept the 3/20/12 minutes.

Second:  Bob Woodill 
 In Favor:  All except Bill Grafton (abstained). 
Opposed:  None

Motion:  Marynel Halatsis moved to accept the 7/17/12 minutes.

Second:  Bill Grafton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion:  Bill Grafton moved to accept the minutes for 8/7/12 with changes.

Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the Executive Session minutes for 8/7/12.

Second:  Bob Woodill

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None




Meeting Adjournment at 10:42PM. 

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on March 5, 2013.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Motion:  David Magee moved to enter into Executive Session for the purposes of discussing disposition of real estate and strategy, with respect to pending litigation, which if conducted in open session would have a detrimental effect on the Town’s litigating position and to then return to regular session. 

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All

Members polled:  Marynel Halatsis – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, David Magee – Aye, David Osborne – Aye.

Bob Galvin began by asking that invited guests keep what is being discussed in Executive Session private, since licensing is being discussed with those present and shouldn’t be discussed with others.

Present: Ellen Allen, Bob Galvin and John Hornstra.

David Magee discussed services outlined by the proposed farmer’s agreement to be used for all farms in the town of Norwell, with John Hornstra. 

Mr. Hornstra provided feedback on the draft agreement and welcomed having a written agreement. He would like a commitment that a long-range plan would be in place and the security of knowing that there is a renewable agreement with the town. He agreed to pay a fair rent for the fields and expressed the need for a plan that works for everyone. Mr. Hornstra suggested meeting with the NCC once per year and he can present his reports on what’s been done throughout the year. 

The Federal Government’s Nutrient Management Program and its acreage requirements were discussed. 

Bob Galvin said that there would be a 3-year license and anything further would need to go before Town Meeting. This would provide coverage for the town in the case of an accident or a default. 

Ellen Allen suggested beginning the renewal agreement for the next year. Having this would make it easier if, perhaps, there are any changes in any of the Town Boards. David Osborne recapped what was discussed with the CSA as to what they requested. 

Mr. Hornstra is proposing that if given permission to use the Donovan field, he would release the fields required for the CSA. Nancy Hemingway suggested telling Norwell Farms to be present at next meeting to discuss the three fields required. Bob Galvin will provide Nancy Hemingway with a draft that can be given to Norwell Farms.

Ellen Allen suggested that an account be set up for fees that will be paid. She will pursue some of the issues along with the Osborne field and will have it on the Selectmen’s agenda for next week. 

Bob Galvin will make revisions to the agreement and present a draft when done.

DiRubbo Discussion: Bob Galvin said that the trial date of September 19, 2012 is no longer a firm trial date. They will try to get us in on that date for the mediation. When a date is set, someone from the Commission needs to be present. He will call Adam Brodsky and let him know if we will be going to mediation on that date. He is prepared to argue that the judge has not yet decided is the work in the buffer zone is exempt and asked for any other issues to be discussed. Bob Galvin feels that we could force them to fix the area and, if they were so inclined, they would be able to file a NOI for use of that area. A compromise to split the area with them, as follows, was discussed. Give them 25’ up gradient from the BVW and we would have 25’ so that we can then restrict our area. This would avoid the obligation of having them move everything from the BVW line, which would save them money.  He also suggested requesting the $18k in legal fees and the proposed mitigation. 

Motion:  Bill Grafton moved to exit Executive Session and return to regular session.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All

Members polled: Marynel Halatsis – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, David Magee – Aye and David Osborne – Aye.

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on March 5, 2013.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
PAGE  
7
Norwell Conservation Commission

September 4, 2012

Prepared by Debra Kruk


